KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

August 10, 2016
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Absent

	Lisa Castro
	- Absent
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Four homeowners were present.
Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meetings held July 13, 2016 were approved with minor corrections.  
Open Forum  

· Sue Bryant of #11604 volunteered to work on the A, B&M committee.
· Sheila from #11687 asked to have a dead Crabapple tree removed from outside her patio wall.
Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

· Ken reported that the committee did not meet last month.  
· No requests for exterior modifications were received during the month.
Landscape Committee   

· Schultz is scheduled to begin shrubbery pruning next week, according to their e-mail.  Kathy will ask them if they can also remove the Crabapple tree at #11687.
· Rick volunteered to mark broken limbs in some of the trees so they could be pulled down.
Document Task Force  
· The updated Bylaws were sent to the Board for review.  No action was taken.
· Rick White is working on the  Resident Handbook.  No report.
   Communications Committee 
· Rick is planning to put out the next edition the following week.  He is still searching for a full-time replacement editor.  He asked for an up-dated e-mail list.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for July 31, 2016.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $68,868, Reserves - $293,405.
· Disbursements during the month (including the regular transfer to reserve) were $82,237.
· Delinquencies were down to $35,191.  One unit is more than half the total. 
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $26,812.
· Total expenses (7 months) were $27,540under budget.
· A 2017 Operating Budget was submitted for Board approval.   Following some minor modifications, on motion by Ken Whiteacre, seconded by Kathy Dann and duly passed, the Board approved a budget with a $15 per month increase in maintenance fees per unit and a total of $414,500 in operating expenses including the transfers to reserves.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· JTB Quality Gutters has completed and billed for eight buildings.  Total payments to date are $32,790.
· Quotes for touch-up painting from the gutter replacement were $4,875 from JTB Roofing and $4,680 from Community Painting.  The job was given to Community Painting Specialists.
· Keen was authorized to replace the sprinkler control boards at three locations.
· Rose Paving marked some sections for repair but has not supplied a start date.  We sent a deposit check.
· Schultz has been picking up dead limbs and branches and plans to begin shrubbery pruning next week.
Unfinished Business
· Rick asked that the revised  Bylaws be re-sent to Board members again for review.
· Phil was asked to post notices about the Rose asphalt/concrete work as soon as a schedule was set and to let the trash service know.
New Business  

· Ken asked that the cost of repairing a broken light pole at 11781 be billed to Schultz as one of their mowers may have knocked it over.

· Phil will send a letter to 11870 about disposing of the lumber stored outside and about the continual parking of their blue Subaru in the Visitor Parking area.

· Ken noted that 11811 has sold and is scheduled to close at the end of the month but the garage doors still do not match.  He requested the seller/owner be reminded of this. 

· Phil will double-check the insurance costs and estimates for the 2017 budget and get bids on landscape maintenance and snow removal.
Executive Session   None was held.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  September 14, 2016 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

